
July-August  2022 

Number 245 

     Newsletter         

After a multi-year closure, the Village Engineering 

Department has successfully overseen the recon-

struction and repaving of the Half Moon Bay Prom-

enade and it is now reopened for Village residents 

to use and enjoy. The promenade is open for use 

from 5:30 AM to 9 PM May 1st through October 

31st, and 6 AM to 6 PM at all other times. Please 

note that bicycling, skateboarding, fishing, and                 

swimming is prohibited on the promenade.  

All residents are encouraged to walk along the 

promenade this summer and experience the   

beautiful view!  

 

Half Moon Bay Promenade Reopened 
The culmination of a multi-year project, Croton residents can now enjoy gorgeous                          

waterfront views on a newly paved promenade 

Croton-on-Hudson Adopts NYStretch Energy Code   

In 2022, the Croton-on-Hudson Village Board began the process of 

adopting the NYStretch Energy Code, also known as NYStretch.   

NYStretch is a model, locally adoptable stretch code that is up to 

12% more efficient than the minimum requirements of the base en-

ergy code, leading to reduced energy costs for residents and busi-

nesses. 

The Code was approved on June 21st, 2022 by the Board of Trustees. 

NYStretch will apply to new construction in the Village. An FAQ on 

the new code can be found on the Village website. If you have any 

questions regarding the NYStretch Code or future construction, 

please contact the Engineering Department at (914) 271-4783. 

 

 

The improved  Half Moon Bay Promenade is now open to residents. 



Ride the Bee-Line for Free This Summer! 

Residents can enjoy free rides on ALL Bee-Line buses 

from June 1st to Labor Day, on all routes including Para-

Transit. For more information, visit Westchester-

gov.com/beelinebus or call (914)  813-7777 Monday—

Friday 8 AM to 4 PM.  

 

 

Con Edison to Begin Gas Main Installation Project on Grand Street 

Con Edison has advised the Village that their contractor will be beginning a gas 

main installation project on Grand Street from Old Post Road South (the dummy 

light) to Harrison Street this summer. The work will take place Mondays through 

Saturdays from 8 AM until 7 PM and is expected to take six months for comple-

tion. Updates on the project are available on the Village website. 

If you have concerns about private facilities buried in your lawn, such as sprinkler 

lines or electric dog fences, please email CustomerQuestions@conEd.com and 

reference the job identification number W22-1001211450. The Con Edison con-

struction supervisor is Sean Kahn. 

 

Update on Community Choice Aggregation (CCA) 

If you are a participant in Sustainable Westchester’s Community Choice Aggregation (CCA) program, called Westches-

ter Power, you may have received a notice in the mail that the 100% Renewable or Standard electricity supply offer-

ing through Westchester Power’s Community Choice Aggregation (CCA) is on a temporary pause. This change has oc-

curred through no control of the Village. 

On June 30th, 2022, Westchester Power reached the end of its current contract term for participants in the Con Edi-

son service territory. Due to volatile energy market prices, the program has been put on a temporary pause. Effective 

Friday, July 1st, participants who receive either the 100% Renewable or Standard electricity supply offering through 

Westchester Power in the Con Edison utility territory will begin reverting to the default Con Edison electricity sup-

ply. There will be no interruption in your electricity service. You can find more information about these changes by 

visiting sustainablewestchester.org. 

If you would like to learn about other ESCO options or have any other concerns regarding CCA, please contact 

Westchester Power at (914) 242-4725. 

Summer Fun with the Croton Senior Club 

The Croton Senior Club enjoys social activities, clas-

ses, and guest speakers, and is open to Croton Vil-

lage and Croton-Harmon School District residents 

ages 60+.   

The Club is hosting several classes and trips this 

summer, including a picnic in Senasqua Park on Au-

gust 12th, and Chair Yoga  every Monday  at the 

Community Room from 11 AM to Noon. 

For additional information, call Croton Senior Club 

President Marilyn Grantner at (219) 331-8135 or 

email MarilynGrantner@gmail.com.  



Noise Ordinance Reminders 

With the warmer months comes open windows and 

more outdoor activities. Residents are encouraged 

to be mindful of the Village's noise code.  

The operation of power lawn mowers, rakers, elec-

tric leaf blowers and other motor-driven law/garden 

equipment is prohibited between 8 PM and 8 AM 

from Sunday through Friday and from 8 PM Friday 

to 9 AM Saturday, and from 8 PM Saturday to 10 

AM Sunday. Use of gas-powered leaf blowers is 

banned in the Village between June 1st & August 

31st. 

 

Please also be mindful of your sound system 

volume. Decibel levels are limited for speakers 

and amplifiers from 10 PM to 8 AM on week-

days and from 11 PM Saturday to 10 AM Sun-

day.  

Should you have any 

questions regarding 

the above, please 

contact the Engineer-

ing Department at 

(914) 271-4783. 

With summer in full swing, there’s a lot of summer 

fun to be had in the Village of Croton-on-Hudson.  

As the weather heats up, now is a great time to enjoy 

the cool waters of the Croton River at the Echo Canoe 

Launch or by taking a trip to Silver Lake. You can 

check the Village’s Facebook page for daily updates on 

the water temperature. A seasonal swim permit or 

daily fee plus a valid Recreation ID is required for en-

try to Silver Lake. Hours are 11 AM to 7 PM daily. 

Enjoy live music? Don’t miss the Summer Concert Se-

ries, featuring a new band every Friday at Senasqua 

Park, now until August 5th. Food and drinks are availa-

ble for purchase from participating vendors.  

Members of the Croton Senior Club enjoying a scenic cruise on the 

Hudson River  in July.  

July/August Recreation Update 

Upcoming Family Entertainment Events 

 

Traditions of Chinese  

Acrobats at Senasqua Park  

Wednesday, August 3rd @ 6PM 

 

Animal Embassy at  

Vassallo Park  

Wednesday, August 10th @ 6 PM 

Golf at Hudson National 

Golf is available at the Hudson National Golf 

Course for Village of Croton and School Dis-

trict Residents. A $10 Program Registration 

Fee and a current Recreation ID is required.  

 
 

For additional information, please contact 

the Croton Recreation Department at  

(914) 271-3006. 



Village Meeting Calendar August 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 Board of  

Trustees                      

7 PM 

2 3  4 5 Summer Con-

cert @ Senasqua 

Park 7 PM 

6 

7 8 9 Planning Board 

8 PM 
10 11 12 13 

14 15 Board of 

Trustees                 

7 PM 

16 17 Bike & Ped. 

Committee           

7:30 PM 

18 19 20 

21 22 Board of Trus-

tees Work Session 

7 PM 

23 Planning 

Board  8 PM 

24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 Fire Council 

Meeting @ Harmon 

Firehouse 7:00 PM 

31    

Stash Your Trash — Help Keep Our Waterways Safe! 

Trash and other pollution in our waterways come from many sources including street drains, people at waterfront are-

as, parking lots and people on the water.  You can help keep are waterways clean. 

• When purchasing refreshments choose recyclable containers and flatware and recycle them. 

• Take sandwiches and snacks from home in reusable containers instead of plastic bags. 

• Leave the waterfront area a cleaner place then you found it, take a trash bag with you, and carefully pick 

up litter. 

• Businesses can provide trash and recycling containers with lids for their customers’ use. 

• Boaters can designate onboard containers for trash and recycling. 

• Pet owners must clean up after their pets, bring plastic bags and dispose of in trash containers. 

Working together, we can keep on waterways cleaner for a healthier environment. 

Please note that all board meetings are 
being held in-person at the Stanley H.   
Kellerhouse Municipal Building, unless 

stated otherwise. Recordings of the statu-
ary board meetings (Board of Trustees, 
Planning & Zoning) are available under 

the Village’s live stream channel.  
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